
 
 

Annual report from the Nordic network ”Communicative relations” 2016 

 
 

Gøteborg, november 2015:  

The group had previously made guidelines and application for the network, and the network 
met for the first time in Gothenburg. 

• Short debrief about the networks representers from Sweden, Norway and 

Denmark. 

• Planning the first meeting for the responsible group of the network, which will 

take place in Aalborg February 17, 2017 

• The rest of the time was spent on case studies/ video analysis based on concepts 

from the book "Communicative relations". This is one of its main tasks: To 

develop knowledge and skills, so the communicative processes and relations will 

be supported in working with people with congenital deafblindness. 

 

Aalborg, februar 2016:  

• Netværket arbejder på at definere hvorfor det nordiske samarbejde er særdeles 

relevant ift. netværkets omdrejningspunkt. 

• The network has start to define why the Nordic cooperation is particularly 

relevant in relation to the networks mission in “Communicative relations” 

• The network is working to inspire / motivate the national networks, so they 

together can provide a solid ground for the Nordic network. 

• The network is planning a course on "communicative relations" in 2017 in 

cooperation with NVC. The Nordic network provides suggestions for content. 

• Netværket planlægger at mødes 3 gange årligt. En gang i hvert land. (Norge, 

Sverige og Danmark.) En del af mødetiden skal bruges på videoanalyse, hvor 

kollegaer fra de nationale netværk inviteres med. Grundlaget for videoanalysen 

er begreberne fra bogen ”Kommunikative relationer, ” så denne viden udvikles 

og styrkes i de repræsenterende lande. 



 
 

• The network attends to meet three times a year. Once in each country (Norway, 

Sweden and Denmark). Part of the meeting time should be spent on video 

analysis, where colleagues from the national networks are invited. The basis for 

this video analysis are the concepts from the book "Communicative relations", to 

provide that the knowledge is developed and strengthened in the representing 

countries. 

• The network will request the national networks to work with a case study for 

example in a two year term. This can be done within documentation of the 

concepts in the book "Communicative relations". 

• The network also did a two-hour case study in video analysis at the meeting, 

together with invited people from CDH. 

Sanne Brink 
CDH, Aalborg, Danmark 


